22 May, 2000

Mr John Carter

Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and 

Education Legislation Committee

S1.61 Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT  2600.

Dear Mr Carter,

RE: Workplace Relations Amendment Bill 2000 

Please find attached Submission from the Finance Sector Union of Australia to the Committees’ Inquiry into the above Bill.

The Union wishes to express our concern at the very short timeframe provided for submissions.  The Bill proposes radical changes which we believe warrant a full inquiry, giving all parties to the system ample opportunity to respond.

We believe that the changes proposed by the Workplace Relations Amendment Bill will have an overwhelmingly detrimental effect on our members, and that the aims of the Bill conflict with the preferences of the parties to our industrial relations system.  

In our Submission, we focus on the process of enterprise bargaining in our industry and argue that the Bill aims to shift the balance of power in favour of employers.  We believe the current system of enterprise bargaining enables workers and their representatives to bargain with employers, according to workplace and enterprise requirements, with all parties bringing their preferences and experiences to the bargaining table.  The changes proposed by the Bill have the capacity to stifle industrial action if the employer’s bargaining agenda is not met.  This is both inequitable and unfair.

The FSU therefore believes the Bill requires serious consideration by the Committee.

The Union would welcome the opportunity to expand on our Submission during any public hearings.

Should you have any queries regarding the FSU Submission, please contact Susan Kenna, Industrial Research Officer in our National Office, on (03) 9261 5339 or Sue.Kenna@fsunion.org.au.

Yours sincerely,

Anthony J  Beck

National Secretary[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.bmp][image: image3.wmf]
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